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File 82
20 August 2002

The Secretary

Parliamentary Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services

Room SG.64

Parliament House

Canberra  ACT  2600

Dear Sir / Madam

Re :
Inquiry into Level of Banking & Financial Services in Rural, Regional and Remote Areas of Australia

I refer to your letter received 6 August 2002 regarding the above, and wish to advise consideration was given to this matter at Council’s Finance Committee meeting held 16 August 2002 and I wish to make the following comments on behalf of Council to the inquiry: -

The community of Cummins & District was until approximately three years ago serviced by three banks operating branches in the town of Cummins. Within the space of approximately twelve months two of the branches had closed and the other opted to provide In-Store service. The residents were aggrieved by the sudden demise of banking services provided in Cummins and formed a steering committee to investigate the option of opening a community bank.

The community pledged $430,000 in share capital, enabling the purchase of the former Westpac building and providing operating funds to commence a Bendigo Community Bank in December 2000.

The branch is now making a regular monthly profit and will be in a position to return a dividend to the shareholders when initial losses during the first year of trading have been recouped.

The township of Coffin Bay (population of 400 growing to 3,000 during the tourist season) is located fifty kilometres from its main service town of Port Lincoln and is without banking services. The residents of the town have made application to the Commonwealth Government for funding for a Rural Transaction Centre and Telecentre to accommodate their needs. In the current climate of change in the manner in which banking and financial services are transacted, the Joint Committee on Corporations and Financial Services are encouraged to give their support for programs that enable Rural Transaction Centres to be implemented.

The introduction of the internet as a vehicle for conducting business has opened up numerous opportunities for regional and remote areas of Australia. It is important that people living in these areas are provided with up to date technological infrastructure  to enable them to take advantage of new developments in technology.

I trust that the Committee will consider the views provided in this submission as the provision of banking and financial services to rural, regional and remote areas of Australia are vital in maintaining quality of life for residents.

Yours faithfully

ROD PEARSON

ACCOUNTANT

